	TRACT/ORDER FOR CO COMPLETE BLOCKS 12	-,		1. REQ	ivisition no.		PAGE 1 OF ST CON
CONTRACT NO.	S. AWARD/EFFECTIVE DATE	4. ORDER NO.		5. 9OL	ICITATION NU	MBER	6. SOLICITATION ISSUE DATE
NRC-HQ-11-C-38-0048	June 20, 2011	1.		, i			1
FOR SOLICITATION INFORMATION CALL:	a. NAME			b. TEL	EPHONE NO.	(No Collect Celle)	8. OFFER DUE DATE/LOCAL TIME
ISSUED BY	COL	DE 3100	10. THIS ACQUISITION	N IS X UN	RESTRICTED	OR GET ASIDE	: % FOR:
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Div. of Contracts Attn: Monique B. Willi Mail Stop: TWB-01-B10M Washington, DC 20555	•		SMALL BUSINE HUSZONE GMAL BUSINESS SERVICE-DISA VETERAN-OWN	BTED CED MC TT SHW	OSB) ELIGIBLE ALL BUSINESE ONONICALLY INTEN-OWNED INVOSB)	SMALL BUSINESS EUNDER THE WOME S PROGRAM DISADVANTAGED SMALL BUSINESS	NACOMMED NAICO: 611430 SIZE STANDARD:
. DELIVERY FOR FOB DESTINA- TION UNLESS BLOCK IS MARKED	12. DISCOUNT TERMS	 	SMALL BUSINESS 60 18a. THIS CONTRACT IS A RATED ORDER UNDER DPAS (16 CFR 700)		12b. RATING		
SEE SCHEDULE	į					4. METHOD OF SOUR	CITATION K REP
DELIVERTO	co	06	16. ADMINISTERED 9	Y			CODE 3100
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Technical Training Cent Osborne Office Center, 5746 Marlin Road Chattanooga TN 37411-56	er Suite 200		Div. of Mail Sto	Contracts op: TWB-01	-B10M	ommission	
a. CONTRACTOR/OFFEROR CODE	062661272 FACILITY OF	ODE	10s. PAYMENT WILL	BE MADE BY			CODE 3100
WESTINGHOUSE ELECTRIC (1000 WESTINGHOUSE DR CRANBERRY TOWNSHIP PA 1 ELEPHONE NO. 412-374-6525	.60665228		NRCPayme Attn: Fi 7301 W.	ent of Internseller, griscal Serv Mansfield CO 80235-2	ov ices Bra Avenue	NBC nch - D2770	
-	ERENT AND PUT SUCH ADDRESS IN OF	FER	18b. SUBMIT INVOICE	ES TO ADDRESS	BEE ADOE		OCK BELOW IS CHECKED
19. ITEM NO.	20. SCHEDULE OF SUPPLIE	EB/BERVICES		21. QUANTITY	22. UNIT	23. UNIT PRICE	24. AMOUNT
"Pressurized I Course," in a proposal date Price/Cost Sci The period of date of the co	shall provide a training ter Reactor Maintenance with the State I February 4, 2011 at the state (see Section B.) performance is five year tract. Set Officer: Mr. Bobby E	ment of Work as me prices states are from the ef	rview nd your d in the fective				
(Use Re	werse and/or Atlach Additional Sheets as h	focessery)				<u> </u>	
5. ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION D 2011-84-11-M-157, R843: Amount Obligated: \$61 FFS Commitment No.:HRI	2, 251F, 31X0200 ,500	·			28. TOTAL	AWARD AMOUNT (P	\$515,250
Z75. CONTRACT/FURCHASE ORDER K 276. CONTRACTOR IS REQUIRED OF TO COPIES TO ISSUING OFFICE. CONTOCUENT ALL (TEMS SET FORTH OR		52.212-4. FAR 62.212-6 IS 01 XN ANY	ATTACHED. ADDENDA	AWARD OF CON	G ANY ADDIT	IONS OR CHANGES V	ACHED OFFER OFFER ON SOLICITATION
801. 8IGNATURE OF OFFERORICONTRAC	Kemet Blamban		1 CMo	Manu	<u>. B.</u>	F CONTRACTING OFF	
on mane and title of eigner (type of eigner). Blanchar	(1 (1111))	. DATE SIGNED /30/2011		B. Willia	me	PRINT)	Sto DATE SIGNED
TROCTOR FENOR NUCL WITHORIZED FOR LOCAL REPRODUCTION REPRODUCT FOR THE PROPULATION OF MOTOR PROPULATION OF THE PROPULATION OF T	Services &		Contrac	ting Offic	. 8	TANDARD FORM	

TEMPLATE - ADMOO!

SUNSI REVIEW COMPLETE

JUL 0 8 2011 ADMOO2

Table of Contents

SECTION A	1
A.1 SF 1449 SOLICITATION/CONTRACT/ORDER FOR COMMERCIAL ITEMS	1
SECTION B - CONTINUATION BLOCK	1
B.1 PROJECT TITLE	1 1 2
SECTION C - CONTRACT CLAUSES	9
C.1 52.212-4 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONSCOMMERCIAL ITEMS (JUN 20 ADDENDUM TO FAR 52.212-4 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONSCOMMERCIAL ITEMS	
C.2 2052.209-72 CONTRACTOR ORGANIZATIONAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST (JAN 1993)	17
C.3 2052.215-70 KEY PERSONNEL (JAN 1993)	20
C.4 PROJECT OFFICER AUTHORITY ALTERNATE 2 (FEBRUARY 2004)	
C.5 52.216-18 ORDERING (OCT 1995)	
C.6 52.216-19 ORDER LIMITATIONS (OCT 1995)	22
C.7 52.216-21 REQUIREMENTS (OCT 1995)	22
C.8 52.209-8 UPDATES OF INFORMATION REGARDING RESPONSIBILITY MATTERS (APR 2010)	
C.9 52.232-19 AVAILABILITY OF FUNDS FOR THE NEXT FISCAL YEAR (APR 1984)	24
C.10 52.212-5 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS REQUIRED TO IMPLEMENT	
STATUTES OR EXECUTIVE ORDERSCOMMERCIAL ITEMS (MAY 2011)	
C.11 WHISTLEBLOWER PROTECTION FOR NRC CONTRACTOR AND SUBCONTRAC EMPLOYEES (JULY 2006)	
C.12 PROHIBITON OF FUNDING TO ACORN (NOV 2009)	30
C.13 REDUCING TEXT MESSAGING WHILE DRIVING (OCT 2009)	31
SECTION D - CONTRACT DOCUMENTS, EXHIBITS, OR ATTACHMENTS	33

SECTION B - CONTINUATION BLOCK

B.1 PROJECT TITLE

The title of this project is as follows: "Pressurized Water Reactor Maintenance Training Overview Course"

B.2 BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF WORK (MAR 1987) ALTERNATE 1 (JUN 1988)

(a) Brief description of work:

The objective of this contract is to provide a course that will provide NRC inspectors with the technical training necessary to satisfy program requirements in the areas of refueling equipment operation and fuel movement during refueling operations, reactor coolant pump maintenance, inspection of reactor vessel head penetrations, inspection of pressurizer penetrations, and steam generator tube maintenance and surveillance testing that will help facilitate inspection of pressurized water reactor licensees.

(b) Orders will be issued for work required by the NRC in accordance with 52.216-18 -Ordering. Only Contracting Officers of the NRC or other individuals specifically authorized under this contract may authorize the initiation of work under this contract. The provisions of this contract shall govern all orders issued hereunder.

B.3 CONSIDERATION AND OBLIGATION--DELIVERY ORDERS (JUN 1988)

- (a) The total quantity of this contract for the products/services ordered, delivered, and accepted under this contract is \$515,250. The Contracting Officer may unilaterally increase this amount as necessary for orders to be placed with the contractor during the contract period provided such orders are within any maximum ordering limitation prescribed under this contract.
- (b) The amount presently obligated with respect to this contract is \$61,500. The Contracting Officer may issue orders for work up to the amount presently obligated. This obligated amount may be unilaterally increased from time to time by the Contracting Officer by written modification to this contract. The obligated amount shall, at no time, exceed the contract ceiling as specified in paragraph a above. When and if the amount(s) paid and payable to the Contractor hereunder shall equal the obligated amount, the Contractor shall not be obligated to continue performance of the work unless and until the Contracting Officer shall increase the amount obligated with respect to this contract. Any work undertaken by the Contractor in excess of the obligated amount specified above is done so at the Contractor's sole risk.

B.4 PRICE/COST SCHEDULE

Period of	f Perforn	nance Yea	r 1:	6/20/2011 -	- 6/19/2012

ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPLIES/SVCS	EST. QTY	<u>UNIT</u>	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL PRICE	
001	1 st Class with Development of Reactor Maintenance		Each			
002	Course Presentation of Course		Each			
		TOTAL	PRICE YEA	\R 1:	\$107,250	
Period of Pe	rformance Year 2: 6/20/201	2 – 6/19	0/2013			
ITEM <u>NO.</u>	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPLIES/SVCS	EST. QTY	UNIT	UNIT <u>PRICE</u>	TOTAL PRICE	
003	Presentation of Course	=	Each		\$96,000	
		TOTAL	PRICE YEA	AR 2:	\$96,000	
Period of Pe	rformance Year 3: 6/20/201	13 – 6/19	<u>9/2014</u>			
ITEM No.	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPLIES/SVCS	EST. QTY	<u>UNIT</u>	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL PRICE	
004	Presentation of Course		Each		\$100,000	
		TOTAL	L PRICE YEA	AR 3:	\$100,000	
Period of Pe	rformance Year 4: 6/20/201	14 – 6/1 <u>9</u>	9/2015			
ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPLIES/SVCS	EST. QTY	<u>UNIT</u>	UNIT <u>PRICE</u>	TOTAL PRICE	
005	Presentation of Course		Each		\$104,000	
	TOTA	L PRICI	E YEAR 4:		\$104,000	
Period of Performance Year 5: 6/20/2015 – 6/19/2016						
ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION OF SUPPLIES/SVCS	EST.	<u>UNIT</u>	UNIT PRICE	TOTAL PRICE	
006	Presentation of Course	2	Each		\$108,000	
TOTAL PRICE YEAR 5:					\$108,000	
			GRAND 1	ΓΟΤΑL	<u>\$515,250</u>	

SECTION B.5 STATEMENT OF WORK

PRESSURIZED WATER REACTOR MAINTENANCE TRAINING OVERVIEW COURSE

1.0 BACKGROUND

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission inspects the facilities of licensees to determine whether the facility operations are conducted in compliance with license provisions and to identify conditions that might adversely affect the health and safety of the public or the environment.

In support of this mission, specialized technical training programs have been designed to give NRC inspectors and others an understanding of regulatory and operational bases for refueling operations and core loading.

2.0 CONTRACT OBJECTIVE

The objective of this contract is to provide a course that will provide NRC inspectors with the technical training necessary to satisfy program requirements in the areas of refueling equipment operation and fuel movement during refueling operations, reactor coolant pump maintenance, inspection of reactor vessel head penetrations, inspection of pressurizer penetrations, and steam generator tube maintenance and surveillance testing that will help facilitate inspection of pressurized water reactor licensees.

3.0 SCOPE OF WORK

The Contractor shall furnish qualified personnel, materials, and services to develop, present, and maintain the Pressurizer Water Reactor Maintenance Training Overview Course.

3.1 Course Description

The contractor shall furnish the necessary qualified personnel, materials and services to conduct a four and one-half (42) day training course entitled "Pressurized Water Reactor Maintenance Training Overview Course (R-802P)" outlined below. Changes in, additions to, or deletions from the subjects listed below are permitted. However, the content of the final outline shall be approved by the NRC Project Officer. Course goals should be accomplished through a combination of classroom presentations, demonstrations, films, hands-on operation of actual equipment, and other training aids as appropriate. In particular, the course shall include the following:

- a. Fuel receipt and inspection, including expected radiation levels of new fuel versus spent fuel.
- b. Preparations for refueling, including vessel head stud detensioning, vessel head removal, reactor cavity seal installation, flooding of refueling cavity and transfer canal, control rod drive shaft unlatching, upper internals

removal, testing of equipment, and other Technical Specification requirements.

- c. Fuel movement, including hands-on training with equipment involved in fuel movement, such as upender, bridge and trolley operations, use of long and short fuel handling tools, use of other refueling tools (burnable poison rod assembly handling tool, thimble plug handling tool, etc.), use of procedures, 1/m plots, and status tracking methods.
- d. Reactor vessel reassembly, including replacement of reactor vessel Orings.
- e. Inspection of reactor vessel top and bottom head penetrations and pressurizer penetrations, including methods of repairing any leaking penetrations.
- f. Reactor coolant pump maintenance, including hands-on and/or demonstrations of an actual or model seal package. This should also include discussions of any advancement in seal designs.
- g. Demonstration of a control rod drive mechanism being used to move a control rod drive shaft. This may also include a review of the rod control power supply and rod control system.
- h. Overview of digital control and protection systems.
- Inspection of U-tube steam generators, including hands-on use and/or demonstrations of eddy current testing equipment, plugging of defective steam generator tubes, steam generator cleaning procedures, hideout testing, and nozzle dam design, installation, and use.
- 3.2 Course Development, Presentation, and Other Requirements

The Contractor will be required to:

- a. Provide a detailed course schedule, including a breakdown of course topics and time to be spent on each topic.
- b. Provide appropriately bound training materials for student use during the course (course materials, handouts, etc.). These materials shall be prepared using the Contractor's facilities and resources prior to course presentation and will be corrected for errors identified in previous courses.
- c. Use an instructor guide to support presentation of the course. As a minimum, the guide shall consist of a detailed course outline, clearly defined learning objectives for each topic, a description of each visual aid and a formal lesson plan for presenting the lecture, exercises, and demonstrations. The formal lesson plan may be contained in the "NOTES" portion of a PowerPoint presentation.

- d. Provide a satisfactory facility for the conduct of classes.
- e. Develop/furnish and utilize visual aids (actual components, slides, etc.) as much as possible to assist student understanding.
- f. Provide the NRC Project Officer, sixty (60) days prior to the start of the first course (and prior to the start of subsequent courses if revised), a copy of the following material: course schedule, texts and handouts to be provided to the students. The NRC Project Officer will approve/disapprove the material within twenty-one (21) days after receipt from the contractor. The contractor shall correct any deficiencies and resubmit the material. NRC approval of the material shall be required at least twenty-one (21) days prior to the start of each course.
- g. Provide the NRC Project Officer a street address of the training facility that can be used by the students to get directions to the facility using internet mapping programs or a mobile GPS. The address given should be detailed enough to use for lodging searches in the area.
- h. Within thirty (30) days after completion of the course, the contractor shall correct all errors noted during the course and/or identified on the course evaluation sheets and update the course materials. The correction of errors that do not change the content of the course (spelling, grammar, etc.) do not require approval by the NRC Project Officer.
- i. Notify the NRC Project Officer within forty-five (45) days of the start of a course of any changes that need to be made to the course materials due to changes in the technology or due to recent events. The new material that will be added to the course shall be reviewed by the NRC Project Officer within fourteen (14) days after receipt from the Contractor. The Contractor shall correct any deficiencies and resubmit the material. NRC approval of the material shall be required at least fourteen (14) days prior to the start of each course.

3.3 Instructor Qualification Requirements

The contractor shall have broad technical experience with the refueling of pressurized water reactors, and performance of maintenance and surveillance on steam generators, reactor coolant pumps, reactor vessels, and pressurizers.

The course shall be conducted by a minimum of two assigned course instructors with expertise in the areas of refueling and maintenance outage activities. They shall be experienced in providing instruction to individuals who have little experience in refueling operations, steam generator surveillance and maintenance activities, reactor vessel and pressurizer inspections, and reactor coolant pump maintenance activities. As a minimum, these instructors shall have the following areas of combined experience/expertise:

- a. Extensive knowledge of outage activities, including surveillance and maintenance activities on steam generators and reactor coolant pumps.
- b. Practical experience as a maintenance supervisor.

- c. Practical experience as a supervisor of refueling operations.
- d. Extensive knowledge of the use and basis of pressurized water reactor Technical Specifications.

3.4 General Information

a. Typical class size shall be established based upon the contractor's facility.

This course will be a four and one-half (4.5) day course taught by a minimum of two (2) instructors. The information for the course should be taken as much as possible from existing similar courses. The development of new material should only be as necessary. For the conversion of existing material, it is anticipated that it will take seven (7) hours of effort for each hour of classroom presentation. For the development of new material, it is anticipated that it will take twenty (20) hours of effort for each hour of classroom presentation.

- b. The official class hours for the course will be 7:45 AM to 4:30 PM. Presentations/demonstrations should start at 8:00 AM and end at 4:30 PM Monday through Thursday. On Friday, the presentations/demonstrations should start at 8:00 AM and end at 12:00 noon to allow for student travel. During classroom presentations, the instructor should allow for 10 minute breaks about every hour. During demonstrations, the breaks should take place at convenient stopping points. On Monday through Thursday, a lunch break should be provided around mid-day for approximately 45 minutes.
- c. The Contractor shall arrive in sufficient time prior to the start of each class to check/setup the training room, layout course materials, prepare equipment, etc. as necessary.
- d. On the first day of each class, the Contractor shall ensure required student registration forms are completed and shall inform participants of the requirements for satisfactorily completing the objectives of the course.
- e. Projection graphics for classroom use shall typically be in a computer presentation format (PowerPoint for example) with black and white hard copies provided in the student manual.
- f. The NRC Project Officer shall be responsible for the review and approval of Contractor developed course materials.
- g. Student background and experience will vary. The Contractor should not assume experience with refueling and maintenance activities.

3.5 Number of Courses, Course Scheduling, and Location

- a. The NRC estimates it will require two (2) courses per year during the period of this contract. Additional courses may be ordered, up to a maximum of four (4), if warranted by student demand.
- b. Exact course dates will be arranged with the Contractor at least sixty (60) days before each course. Courses will be formally scheduled via a delivery order form signed by parties. This form may be sent electronically (such as in a word processor or other format) by e-mail for approvals.
- c. Should the NRC determine no later than thirty (30) days prior to the time a course session is to begin that the need is insufficient to conduct the training, the NRC may reschedule the session without additional obligation to the government. A revised delivery order form will be completed by the parties with the new dates.

3.6 Future Course Revisions

The NRC reserves the right to negotiate the below identified work in the event such requirements become necessary. The NRC will notify the Contractor of its intent to exercise this option in writing and will exercise the option by means of a modification to the contract. Any such additional work shall be within the scope of the contract and shall be completed during the term of the contract.

- a. The Contractor may be required to modify all or part of the training materials developed for the course at the direction of the NRC Project Officer. A specific contract modification will be issued for any required course modifications.
- b. The NRC may request the Contractor to develop additional specialized seminars or training courses on topics related to those in this statement of work during the period of contract performance. A specific contract modification would be issued for any additional work requested.

4.0 NRC FURNISHED MATERIAL

- a. The NRC will furnish, at the time of each course presentation, student registration forms.
- b. Course evaluations will be completed electronically in the NRC's iLearn system. Students will receive an e-mail notification of the availability of the course evaluation about two (2) days after completion of the course. A summary report of student comments will be sent electronically by the NRC Project Officer to the Contractor within thirty (30) days of course completion.
- c. The NRC also shall be responsible for preparing course announcements and student registration.

5.0 SUBCONTRACTS

No subcontracts are anticipated for this contract. However, any subcontract would require prior written permission of the NRC Contracting Officer.

B.6 DELIVERY SCHEDULE

- Within thirty (30) days of contract award a meeting at the Contractor's facility.
- Within forty-five (45) days of contract award draft detailed course outline submitted to the NRC Project Officer for review.
- Within ninety (90) days of contract award draft course materials (student manuals, etc.) submitted to the NRC Project Officer for review.
- Within one hundred twenty (120) days of contract award ready for presentation of the first course.

Course Presentation Reports

Within thirty (30) days of the completion of a course, the Contractor shall submit a Course Presentation Report to the NRC Project Officer. The report shall contain:

- A cover letter report discussing accomplishments, problems, recommendations for improvement, and status of correcting errors found during the course presentation.
- Student registration forms.

Final Report

The Contractor shall furnish a final report by the end date of the contract. This report can be sent via electronic means to the NRC Project Officer and the Contract Specialist. The report shall contain as a minimum:

- A technical report of the work completed.
- Any problems or delays encountered and their solutions.
- Recommendations for improvement.

The final report and transfer of all government furnished materials and all contractor developed materials shall be done prior to the contract expiration date.

SECTION C - CONTRACT CLAUSES

C.1 52.212-4 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS--COMMERCIAL ITEMS (JUN 2010)

- (a) Inspection/Acceptance. The Contractor shall only tender for acceptance those items that conform to the requirements of this contract. The Government reserves the right to inspect or test any supplies or services that have been tendered for acceptance. The Government may require repair or replacement of nonconforming supplies or reperformance of nonconforming services at no increase in contract price. If repair/replacement or reperformance will not correct the defects or is not possible, the Government may seek an equitable price reduction or adequate consideration for acceptance of nonconforming supplies or services. The Government must exercise its post-acceptance rights-
- (1) Within a reasonable time after the defect was discovered or should have been discovered; and
- (2) Before any substantial change occurs in the condition of the item, unless the change is due to the defect in the item.
- (b) Assignment. The Contractor or its assignee may assign its rights to receive payment due as a result of performance of this contract to a bank, trust company, or other financing institution, including any Federal lending agency in accordance with the Assignment of Claims Act (31 U.S.C. 3727). However, when a third party makes payment (e.g., use of the Governmentwide commercial purchase card), the Contractor may not assign its rights to receive payment under this contract.
- (c) Changes. Changes in the terms and conditions of this contract may be made only by written agreement of the parties.
- (d) Disputes. This contract is subject to the Contract Disputes Act of 1978, as amended (41 U.S.C. 601-613). Failure of the parties to this contract to reach agreement on any request for equitable adjustment, claim, appeal or action arising under or relating to this contract shall be a dispute to be resolved in accordance with the clause at FAR 52.233-1, Disputes, which is incorporated herein by reference. The Contractor shall proceed diligently with performance of this contract, pending final resolution of any dispute arising under the contract.
 - (e) Definitions. The clause at FAR 52.202-1, Definitions, is incorporated herein by reference.
- (f) Excusable delays. The Contractor shall be liable for default unless nonperformance is caused by an occurrence beyond the reasonable control of the Contractor and without its fault or negligence such as, acts of God or the public enemy, acts of the Government in either its sovereign or contractual capacity, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, strikes, unusually severe weather, and delays of common carriers. The Contractor shall notify the Contracting Officer in writing as soon as it is reasonably possible after the commencement of any excusable delay, setting forth the full particulars in connection therewith, shall remedy such occurrence with all reasonable dispatch, and shall promptly give written notice to the Contracting Officer of the cessation of such occurrence.

- (g) Invoice.
- (1) The Contractor shall submit an original invoice and three copies(or electronic invoice, if authorized) to the address designated in the contract to receive invoices. An invoice must include-
 - (i) Name and address of the Contractor;
 - (ii) Invoice date and number;
 - (iii) Contract number, contract line item number and, if applicable, the order number;
- (iv) Description, quantity, unit of measure, unit price and extended price of the items delivered;
- (v) Shipping number and date of shipment, including the bill of lading number and weight of shipment if shipped on Government bill of lading;
 - (vi) Terms of any discount for prompt payment offered;
 - (vii) Name and address of official to whom payment is to be sent;
 - (viii) Name, title, and phone number of person to notify in event of defective invoice; and
- (ix) Taxpayer Identification Number (TIN). The Contractor shall include its TIN on the invoice only if required elsewhere in this contract.
 - (x) Electronic funds transfer (EFT) banking information.
- (A) The Contractor shall include EFT banking information on the invoice only if required elsewhere in this contract.
- (B) If EFT banking information is not required to be on the invoice, in order for the invoice to be a proper invoice, the Contractor shall have submitted correct EFT banking information in accordance with the applicable solicitation provision, contract clause (e.g., 52.232-33, Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer-- Central Contractor Registration, or 52.232-34, Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer--Other Than Central Contractor Registration), or applicable agency procedures.
- (C) EFT banking information is not required if the Government waived the requirement to pay by EFT.
- (2) Invoices will be handled in accordance with the Prompt Payment Act (31 U.S.C. 3903) and Office of Management and Budget (OMB) prompt payment regulations at 5 CFR part 1315.
- (h) Patent indemnity. The Contractor shall indemnify the Government and its officers, employees and agents against liability, including costs, for actual or alleged direct or contributory infringement of, or inducement to infringe, any United States or foreign patent, trademark or copyright, arising out of the performance of this contract, provided the Contractor is reasonably notified of such claims and proceedings.

- (i) Payment.-
- (1) Items accepted. Payment shall be made for items accepted by the Government that have been delivered to the delivery destinations set forth in this contract.
- (2) Prompt payment. The Government will make payment in accordance with the Prompt Payment Act (31 U.S.C. 3903) and prompt payment regulations at 5 CFR part 1315.
- (3) Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT). If the Government makes payment by EFT, see 52.212-5(b) for the appropriate EFT clause.
- (4) Discount. In connection with any discount offered for early payment, time shall be computed from the date of the invoice. For the purpose of computing the discount earned, payment shall be considered to have been made on the date which appears on the payment check or the specified payment date if an electronic funds transfer payment is made.
- (5) Overpayments. If the Contractor becomes aware of a duplicate contract financing or invoice payment or that the Government has otherwise overpaid on a contract financing or invoice payment, the Contractor shall--
- (i) Remit the overpayment amount to the payment office cited in the contract along with a description of the overpayment including the--
- (A) Circumstances of the overpayment (e.g., duplicate payment, erroneous payment, liquidation errors, date(s) of overpayment);
 - (B) Affected contract number and delivery order number, if applicable;
 - (C) Affected contract line item or subline item, if applicable; and
 - (D) Contractor point of contact.
- (ii) Provide a copy of the remittance and supporting documentation to the Contracting Officer.
 - (6) Interest.
- (i) All amounts that become payable by the Contractor to the Government under this contract shall bear simple interest from the date due until paid unless paid within 30 days of becoming due. The interest rate shall be the interest rate established by the Secretary of the Treasury as provided in Section 611 of the Contract Disputes Act of 1978 (Public Law 95-563), which is applicable to the period in which the amount becomes due, as provided in (i)(6)(v) of this clause, and then at the rate applicable for each six-month period as fixed by the Secretary until the amount is paid.
- (ii) The Government may issue a demand for payment to the Contractor upon finding a debt is due under the contract.
- (iii) Final decisions. The Contracting Officer will issue a final decision as required by 33.211 if--

- (A) The Contracting Officer and the Contractor are unable to reach agreement on the existence or amount of a debt within 30 days;
- (B) The Contractor fails to liquidate a debt previously demanded by the Contracting Officer within the timeline specified in the demand for payment unless the amounts were not repaid because the Contractor has requested an installment payment agreement; or
- (C) The Contractor requests a deferment of collection on a debt previously demanded by the Contracting Officer (see 32.607-2).
- (iv) If a demand for payment was previously issued for the debt, the demand for payment included in the final decision shall identify the same due date as the original demand for payment.
 - (v) Amounts shall be due at the earliest of the following dates:
 - (A) The date fixed under this contract.
- (B) The date of the first written demand for payment, including any demand for payment resulting from a default termination.
- (vi) The interest charge shall be computed for the actual number of calendar days involved beginning on the due date and ending on--
 - (A) The date on which the designated office receives payment from the Contractor;
- (B) The date of issuance of a Government check to the Contractor from which an amount otherwise payable has been withheld as a credit against the contract debt; or
- (C) The date on which an amount withheld and applied to the contract debt would otherwise have become payable to the Contractor.
- (vii) The interest charge made under this clause may be reduced under the procedures prescribed in 32.608-2 of the Federal Acquisition Regulation in effect on the date of this contract.
- (j) Risk of loss. Unless the contract specifically provides otherwise, risk of loss or damage to the supplies provided under this contract shall remain with the Contractor until, and shall pass to the Government upon:
 - (1) Delivery of the supplies to a carrier, if transportation is f.o.b. origin; or
- (2) Delivery of the supplies to the Government at the destination specified in the contract, if transportation is f.o.b. destination.
 - (k) Taxes. The contract price includes all applicable Federal, State, and local taxes and duties.
- (I) Termination for the Government's convenience. The Government reserves the right to terminate this contract, or any part hereof, for its sole convenience. In the event of such termination, the Contractor shall immediately stop all work hereunder and shall immediately cause any and all of its suppliers and subcontractors to cease work. Subject to the terms of this contract, the Contractor shall be paid a percentage of the contract price reflecting the percentage of the work performed prior to the notice of termination, plus reasonable charges the Contractor

can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Government using its standard record keeping system, have resulted from the termination. The Contractor shall not be required to comply with the cost accounting standards or contract cost principles for this purpose. This paragraph does not give the Government any right to audit the Contractor's records. The Contractor shall not be paid for any work performed or costs incurred which reasonably could have been avoided.

- (m) Termination for cause. The Government may terminate this contract, or any part hereof, for cause in the event of any default by the Contractor, or if the Contractor fails to comply with any contract terms and conditions, or fails to provide the Government, upon request, with adequate assurances of future performance. In the event of termination for cause, the Government shall not be liable to the Contractor for any amount for supplies or services not accepted, and the Contractor shall be liable to the Government for any and all rights and remedies provided by law. If it is determined that the Government improperly terminated this contract for default, such termination shall be deemed a termination for convenience.
- (n) Title. Unless specified elsewhere in this contract, title to items furnished under this contract shall pass to the Government upon acceptance, regardless of when or where the Government takes physical possession.
- (o) Warranty. (1) It is requested that Paragraph (o), Warranty, be deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:
- "DEFINITIONS Whenever used in this document with initial capitalization, the following definitions shall be applicable:
- A. "Course" shall mean each of the individual courses of Training furnished by Westinghouse under the Agreement.
- B. "Trainee" shall mean any employee, consultant, or customer of Purchaser who is either scheduled to or actually does participate in a Course.
- C. "Training" shall mean any or all of the Courses or related information and services furnished by Westinghouse under the Agreement.
- D. "Training Material" shall mean the specific set of material provided by Westinghouse hereunder which has application in a training environment such as: lesson plans, visual aids, student handouts, tests and models."

"WARRANTIES

A. Training (Excluding Training Material)

Contractor warrants that the Training will be performed by competent personnel skilled in their respective disciplines and will be performed in accordance with accepted standards and engineering practices. In the event any portion of the Training fails to comply with this warranty obligation and Contractor is promptly notified in writing one hundred eighty (180) days after completion of the Training which gives rise to the claim, Contractor will promptly re-perform such portion of the Training without additional compensation from Purchaser, or, if re-performance is impracticable, Contractor will refund the amount of the compensation paid to Contractor for such portion of the Training. Contractor neither warrants nor represents that completion of the Training provided hereunder will necessarily result in the successful qualification or licensing of Trainees.

B. Training Material

Contractor warrants that the Training Material furnished will be free from defects that would adversely affect its ability to be used for training until one hundred eighty (180) days after the Delivery of the Training Material to the Purchaser. In the event any portion thereof fails to conform to this warranty and Contractor is promptly notified in writing within the warranty period, Contractor shall correct such nonconformity without additional compensation from Purchaser. Contractor neither warrants nor represents that use of the Training Material furnished will necessarily result in the successful qualification or licensing of Trainees, nor result in the successful performance by Trainees of activities contemplated by the Training Material.

C. Exclusivity of Warranties and Remedies

THE WARRANTIES SET FORTH IN THIS ARTICLE ARE EXCLUSIVE AND ARE IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRANTIES WHETHER STATUTORY, EXPRESS, OR IMPLIED (INCLUDING ALL WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, AND ALL WARRANTIES ARISING FROM COURSE OF DEALING OR USAGE OF TRADE). Correction of non-conformities in the manner and for the period of time provided above shall constitute Contractor's sole liability, and Purchaser's exclusive remedy for failure of Contractor to meet its warranty obligations whether claims of Purchaser are based in contract, in tort (including negligence and strict liability), or otherwise." The Contractor warrants and implies that the items delivered hereunder are merchantable and fit for use for the particular purpose described in this contract.

- (p) Limitation of liability. Except as otherwise provided by an express warranty, the Contractor will not be liable to the Government for consequential damages resulting from any defect or deficiencies in accepted items.
- (q) Other compliances. The Contractor shall comply with all applicable Federal, State and local laws, executive orders, rules and regulations applicable to its performance under this contract.
- (r) Compliance with laws unique to Government contracts. The Contractor agrees to comply with 31 U.S.C. 1352 relating to limitations on the use of appropriated funds to influence certain Federal contracts; 18 U.S.C. 431 relating to officials not to benefit; 40 U.S.C. 3701, et.seq., Contract Work Hours and Safety Standards Act; 41 U.S.C. 51-58, Anti-Kickback Act of 1986; 41 U.S.C. 265 and 10 U.S.C. 2409 relating to whistleblower protections; 49 U.S.C. 40118, Fly American; and 41 U.S.C. 423 relating to procurement integrity.
- (s) Order of precedence. Any inconsistencies in this solicitation or contract shall be resolved by giving precedence in the following order:
 - (1) The schedule of supplies/services.
- (2) The Assignments, Disputes, Payments, Invoice, Other Compliances, and Compliance with Laws Unique to Government Contracts paragraphs of this clause.
 - (3) The clause at 52.212-5.
- (4) Addenda to this solicitation or contract, including any license agreements for computer software.
 - (5) Solicitation provisions if this is a solicitation.

- (6) Other paragraphs of this clause.
- (7) The Standard Form 1449.
- (8) Other documents, exhibits, and attachments
- (9) The specification.
- (t) Central Contractor Registration (CCR).
- (1) Unless exempted by an addendum to this contract, the Contractor is responsible during performance and through final payment of any contract for the accuracy and completeness of the data within the CCR database, and for any liability resulting from the Government's reliance on inaccurate or incomplete data. To remain registered in the CCR database after the initial registration, the Contractor is required to review and update on an annual basis from the date of initial registration or subsequent updates its information in the CCR database to ensure it is current, accurate and complete. Updating information in the CCR does not alter the terms and conditions of this contract and is not a substitute for a properly executed contractual document.
- (2)(i) If a Contractor has legally changed its business name, "doing business as" name, or division name (whichever is shown on the contract), or has transferred the assets used in performing the contract, but has not completed the necessary requirements regarding novation and change-of-name agreements in FAR subpart 42.12, the Contractor shall provide the responsible Contracting Officer a minimum of one business day's written notification of its intention to (A) change the name in the CCR database; (B) comply with the requirements of subpart 42.12; and (C) agree in writing to the timeline and procedures specified by the responsible Contracting Officer. The Contractor must provide with the notification sufficient documentation to support the legally changed name.
- (ii) If the Contractor fails to comply with the requirements of paragraph (t)(2)(i) of this clause, or fails to perform the agreement at paragraph (t)(2)(i)(C) of this clause, and, in the absence of a properly executed novation or change-of-name agreement, the CCR information that shows the Contractor to be other than the Contractor indicated in the contract will be considered to be incorrect information within the meaning of the "Suspension of Payment" paragraph of the electronic funds transfer (EFT) clause of this contract.
- (3) The Contractor shall not change the name or address for EFT payments or manual payments, as appropriate, in the CCR record to reflect an assignee for the purpose of assignment of claims (see Subpart 32.8, Assignment of Claims). Assignees shall be separately registered in the CCR database. Information provided to the Contractor's CCR record that indicates payments, including those made by EFT, to an ultimate recipient other than that Contractor will be considered to be incorrect information within the meaning of the "Suspension of payment" paragraph of the EFT clause of this contract.
- (4) Offerors and Contractors may obtain information on registration and annual confirmation requirements via the internet at http://www.ccr.gov or by calling 1-888-227-2423 or 269-961-5757.

ADDENDUM TO FAR 52.212-4 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS—COMMERCIAL ITEMS

Clauses that are incorporated by reference (by Citation Number, Title, and Date), have the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available.

The following clauses are incorporated into 52.212-4 as an addendum to this contract:

This contract incorporates one or more clauses by reference, with the same force and effect as if they were given in full text. Upon request, the Contracting Officer will make their full text available. Also, the full text of a clause may be accessed electronically at this/these address(es):

http://www.arnet.gov/far

52.217-8	OPTION TO EXTEND TERM OF CONTRACT	NOV 1999
52.245-1	GOVERNMENT PROPERTY	AUG 2010
	ALTERNATE I (AUG 2010)	

PROPRIETARY INFORMATION

Unless otherwise provided in the Contractor offer, recording of Training programs by video or audio recording devices is prohibited. Contractor may have a proprietary interest in information that may be furnished pursuant to the agreement and during the course of the Training; the Trainees may be exposed to Contractor's proprietary information. Such information will be specifically designated as being proprietary to Westinghouse. Purchaser will and will require its Trainees and employees who will have access to such information not to publish or disclose any such information without the prior written permission of Contractor or use any such information for other than the purpose for which it is supplied. The provisions of this paragraph shall not apply to information, notwithstanding any confidential designation thereof, which is known to Purchaser without any restriction as to disclosure or use at the time it is furnished, which is or becomes generally available to the public without breach of any agreement, or which is received from a third person without limitation or restriction on said third party or Purchaser at the time of disclosure.

When required by appropriate governmental authority, including governmental regulations, applicable law or regulation, by order of a court of competent jurisdiction or lawful subpoena (hereinafter collectively referred to as "Governmental Authority"), Purchaser may disclose such proprietary information to such Governmental Authority; provided, however, that prior to making any such disclosure, Purchaser will: (a) provide Contractor with timely advance written notice of the proprietary information requested by such Governmental Authority and Purchaser's intent to so disclose; (b) minimize the amount of proprietary information to be provided consonant with the interests of Contractor and its suppliers and the requirements of the Governmental Authority involved; and (c) make every reasonable effort (which shall include participation by Contractor in discussions with the Governmental Authority involved) to secure confidential treatment and minimization of the proprietary information to be provided. In the event that efforts to secure confidential treatment are unsuccessful, Contractor shall have the prior right to revise such information to minimize the disclosure of such information in a manner consonant with its interests and the requirements of the Governmental Authority involved."

INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY - Contractor shall defend, or at its option settle, any action brought against Purchaser to the extent based on a claim that any item furnished by it infringes any U.S. patent or copyright and, if notified promptly in writing and given authority and assistance for the defense of same, Contractor shall pay the damages and costs awarded therein against Purchaser. If a claim of infringement is made, Contractor may, or if the use of the item is enjoined, Contractor shall, at its expense and option, either procure for Purchaser the right to continue using it, replace it with a non-infringing item, and modify it so it becomes non-infringing, or remove it and refund the purchase price. These provisions do not apply if the item is furnished in accordance with designs supplied by Purchaser or to the extent any item furnished hereunder is modified or combined by Purchaser or others with items not furnished hereunder. If a suit or proceeding is brought against Contractor arising out of such design, modification or combination, then Purchaser shall protect Contractor to the same extent that Contractor has agreed to protect Purchaser herein. This is an exclusive statement relating to intellectual property rights and all the remedies of the parties relating thereto."

C.2 2052.209-72 CONTRACTOR ORGANIZATIONAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST (JAN 1993)

- (a) Purpose. The primary purpose of this clause is to aid in ensuring that the contractor:
- (1) Is not placed in a conflicting role because of current or planned interests (financial, contractual, organizational, or otherwise) which relate to the work under this contract; and
- (2) Does not obtain an unfair competitive advantage over other parties by virtue of its performance of this contract.
- (b) Scope. The restrictions described apply to performance or participation by the contractor, as defined in 48 CFR 2009.570-2 in the activities covered by this clause.
 - (c) Work for others.
- (1) Notwithstanding any other provision of this contract, during the term of this contract, the contractor agrees to forego entering into consulting or other contractual arrangements with any firm or organization the result of which may give rise to a conflict of interest with respect to the work being performed under this contract. The contractor shall ensure that all employees under this contract abide by the provision of this clause. If the contractor has reason to believe, with respect to itself or any employee, that any proposed consultant or other contractual arrangement with any firm or organization may involve a potential conflict of interest, the contractor shall obtain the written approval of the contracting officer before the execution of such contractual arrangement.
- (2) The contractor may not represent, assist, or otherwise support an NRC licensee or applicant undergoing an NRC audit, inspection, or review where the activities that are the subject of the audit, inspection, or review are the same as or substantially similar to the services within the scope of this contract (or task order as appropriate) except where the NRC licensee or applicant requires the contractor's support to explain or defend the contractor's prior work for the utility or other entity which NRC questions.

- (3) When the contractor performs work for the NRC under this contract at any NRC licensee or applicant site, the contractor shall neither solicit nor perform work in the same or similar technical area for that licensee or applicant organization for a period commencing with the award of the task order or beginning of work on the site (if not a task order contract) and ending one year after completion of all work under the associated task order, or last time at the site (if not a task order contract).
- (4) When the contractor performs work for the NRC under this contract at any NRC licensee or applicant site,
- (i) The contractor may not solicit work at that site for that licensee or applicant during the period of performance of the task order or the contract, as appropriate.
- (ii) The contractor may not perform work at that site for that licensee or applicant during the period of performance of the task order or the contract, as appropriate, and for one year thereafter.
- (iii) Notwithstanding the foregoing, the contracting officer may authorize the contractor to solicit or perform this type of work (except work in the same or similar technical area) if the contracting officer determines that the situation will not pose a potential for technical bias or unfair competitive advantage.
 - (d) Disclosure after award.
- (1) The contractor warrants that to the best of its knowledge and belief, and except as otherwise set forth in this contract, that it does not have any organizational conflicts of interest as defined in 48 CFR 2009.570-2.
- (2) The contractor agrees that if, after award, it discovers organizational conflicts of interest with respect to this contract, it shall make an immediate and full disclosure in writing to the contracting officer. This statement must include a description of the action which the contractor has taken or proposes to take to avoid or mitigate such conflicts. The NRC may, however, terminate the contract if termination is in the best interest of the Government.
- (3) It is recognized that the scope of work of a task-order-type contract necessarily encompasses a broad spectrum of activities. Consequently, if this is a task-order-type contract, the contractor agrees that it will disclose all proposed new work involving NRC licensees or applicants which comes within the scope of work of the underlying contract. Further, if this contract involves work at a licensee or applicant site, the contractor agrees to exercise diligence to discover and disclose any new work at that licensee or applicant site. This disclosure must be made before the submission of a bid or proposal to the utility or other regulated entity and must be received by the NRC at least 15 days before the proposed award date in any event, unless a written justification demonstrating urgency and due diligence to discover and disclose is provided by the contractor and approved by the contracting officer. The disclosure must include the statement of work, the dollar value of the proposed contract, and any other documents that are needed to fully describe the proposed work for the regulated utility or other regulated entity. NRC may deny approval of the disclosed work only when the NRC has issued a task order which includes the technical area and, if site-specific, the site, or has plans to issue a task order which includes the technical area and, if site-specific, the site, or when the work violates paragraphs (c)(2), (c)(3) or (c)(4) of this section.

- (e) Access to and use of information.
- (1) If in the performance of this contract, the contractor obtains access to information, such as NRC plans, policies, reports, studies, financial plans, internal data protected by the Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. Section 552a (1988)), or the Freedom of Information Act (5 U.S.C. Section 552 (1986)), the contractor agrees not to:
- (i) Use this information for any private purpose until the information has been released to the public;
- (ii) Compete for work for the Commission based on the information for a period of six months after either the completion of this contract or the release of the information to the public, whichever is first;
- (iii) Submit an unsolicited proposal to the Government based on the information until one year after the release of the information to the public; or
- (iv) Release the information without prior written approval by the contracting officer unless the information has previously been released to the public by the NRC.
- (2) In addition, the contractor agrees that, to the extent it receives or is given access to proprietary data, data protected by the Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. Section 552a (1988)), or the Freedom of Information Act (5 U.S.C. Section 552 (1986)), or other confidential or privileged technical, business, or financial information under this contract, the contractor shall treat the information in accordance with restrictions placed on use of the information.
- (3) Subject to patent and security provisions of this contract, the contractor shall have the right to use technical data it produces under this contract for private purposes provided that all requirements of this contract have been met.
- (f) Subcontracts. Except as provided in 48 CFR 2009.570-2, the contractor shall include this clause, including this paragraph, in subcontracts of any tier. The terms contract, contractor, and contracting officer, must be appropriately modified to preserve the Government's rights.
- (g) Remedies. For breach of any of the above restrictions, or for intentional nondisclosure or misrepresentation of any relevant interest required to be disclosed concerning this contract or for such erroneous representations that necessarily imply bad faith, the Government may terminate the contract for default, disqualify the contractor from subsequent contractual efforts, and pursue other remedies permitted by law or this contract.
- (h) Waiver. A request for waiver under this clause must be directed in writing to the contracting officer in accordance with the procedures outlined in 48 CFR 2009.570-9.
- (i) Follow-on effort. The contractor shall be ineligible to participate in NRC contracts, subcontracts, or proposals therefore (solicited or unsolicited), which stem directly from the contractor's performance of work under this contract. Furthermore, unless so directed in writing by the contracting officer, the contractor may not perform any technical consulting or management support services work or evaluation activities under this contract on any of its products or services or the products or services of another firm if the contractor has been substantially involved in the development or marketing of the products or services.

- (1) If the contractor, under this contract, prepares a complete or essentially complete statement of work or specifications, the contractor is not eligible to perform or participate in the initial contractual effort which is based on the statement of work or specifications. The contractor may not incorporate its products or services in the statement of work or specifications unless so directed in writing by the contracting officer, in which case the restrictions in this paragraph do not apply.
- (2) Nothing in this paragraph precludes the contractor from offering or selling its standard commercial items to the Government.

C.3 2052.215-70 KEY PERSONNEL (JAN 1993)

(a) The following individuals are considered to be essential to the successful performance of the work hereunder:

Instructor – John H. Fischer

The contractor agrees that personnel may not be removed from the contract work or replaced without compliance with paragraphs (b) and (c) of this section.

- (b) If one or more of the key personnel, for whatever reason, becomes, or is expected to become, unavailable for work under this contract for a continuous period exceeding 30 work days, or is expected to devote substantially less effort to the work than indicated in the proposal or initially anticipated, the contractor shall immediately notify the contracting officer and shall, subject to the con-currence of the contracting officer, promptly replace the personnel with personnel of at least substantially equal ability and qualifications.
- (c) Each request for approval of substitutions must be in writing and contain a detailed explanation of the circumstances necessitating the proposed substitutions. The request must also contain a complete resume for the proposed substitute and other information requested or needed by the contracting officer to evaluate the proposed substitution. The contracting officer and the project officer shall evaluate the contractor's request and the contracting officer shall promptly notify the contractor of his or her decision in writing.
- (d) If the contracting officer determines that suitable and timely replacement of key personnel who have been reassigned, terminated, or have otherwise become unavailable for the contract work is not reasonably forthcoming, or that the resultant reduction of productive effort would be so substantial as to impair the successful completion of the contract or the service order, the contract may be terminated by the contracting officer for default or for the convenience of the Government, as appropriate. If the contracting officer finds the contractor at fault for the condition, the contract price or fixed fee may be equitably adjusted downward to compensate the Government for any resultant delay, loss, or damage.

C.4 PROJECT OFFICER AUTHORITY ALTERNATE 2 (FEBRUARY 2004)

(a) The contracting officer's authorized representative hereinafter referred to as the project officer for this contract is:

Name: Mr. Bobby Eaton

Address: Technical Training Center

Osborne Office Center, Suite 200

5746 Marlin Road

Chattanooga, TN 37411-5677

Telephone Number: 423-855-6540

E-mail: bobby.eaton@nrc.gov

- (b) The project officer shall:
- (1) Place delivery orders for items required under this contract up to the amount obligated on the contract award document.
- (2) Monitor contractor performance and recommend changes in requirements to the contracting officer.
 - (3) Inspect and accept products/services provided under the contract.
- (4) Review all contractor invoices/vouchers requesting payment for products/services provided under the contract and make recommendations for approval, disapproval, or suspension.
- (5) Immediately notify the Security Branch, Division of Facilities and Security (SB/DFS) (via e-mail) when a contractor employee no longer requires access authorization and return of any NRC issued badge to SB/DFS within three days after their termination.
- (c) The project officer may not make changes to the express terms and conditions of this contract.

C.5 52.216-18 ORDERING (OCT 1995)

- (a) Any supplies and services to be furnished under this contract shall be ordered by issuance of delivery orders or task orders by the individuals or activities designated in the Schedule. Such orders may be issued from the effective date of the contract through June 19, 2016.
- (b) All delivery orders or task orders are subject to the terms and conditions of this contract. In the event of conflict between a delivery order or task order and this contract, the contract shall control.

(c) If mailed, a delivery order or task order is considered "issued" when the Government deposits the order in the mail. Orders may be issued orally, by facsimile, or by electronic commerce methods only if authorized in the Schedule.

C.6 52.216-19 ORDER LIMITATIONS (OCT 1995)

- (a) Minimum order. When the Government requires supplies or services covered by this contract in an amount of less than \$5,000, the Government is not obligated to purchase, nor is the Contractor obligated to furnish, those supplies or services under the contract.
 - (b) Maximum order. The Contractor is not obligated to honor--
 - (1) Any order for a single item in excess of \$61,500;
 - (2) Any order for a combination of items in excess of \$515,250; or
- (3) A series of orders from the same ordering office within 60 days that together call for quantities exceeding the limitation in paragraph (b)(1) or (2) of this section.
- (c) If this is a requirements contract (i.e., includes the Requirements clause at subsection 52.216-21 of the Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR)), the Government is not required to order a part of any one requirement from the Contractor if that requirement exceeds the maximum-order limitations in paragraph (b) of this section.
- (d) Notwithstanding paragraphs (b) and (c) of this section, the Contractor shall honor any order exceeding the maximum order limitations in paragraph (b), unless that order (or orders) is returned to the ordering office within 30 days after issuance, with written notice stating the Contractor's intent not to ship the item (or items) called for and the reasons. Upon receiving this notice, the Government may acquire the supplies or services from another source.

C.7 52.216-21 REQUIREMENTS (OCT 1995)

- (a) This is a requirements contract for the supplies or services specified, and effective for the period stated, in the Schedule. The quantities of supplies or services specified in the Schedule are estimates only and are not purchased by this contract. Except as this contract may otherwise provide, if the Government's requirements do not result in orders in the quantities described as "estimated" or "maximum" in the Schedule, that fact shall not constitute the basis for an equitable price adjustment.
- (b) Delivery or performance shall be made only as authorized by orders issued in accordance with the Ordering clause. Subject to any limitations in the Order Limitations clause or elsewhere in this contract, the Contractor shall furnish to the Government all supplies or services specified in the Schedule and called for by orders issued in accordance with the Ordering clause. The Government may issue orders requiring delivery to multiple destinations or performance at multiple locations.

- (c) Except as this contract otherwise provides, the Government shall order from the Contractor all the supplies or services specified in the Schedule that are required to be purchased by the Government activity or activities specified in the Schedule.
- (d) The Government is not required to purchase from the Contractor requirements in excess of any limit on total orders under this contract.
- (e) If the Government urgently requires delivery of any quantity of an item before the earliest date that delivery may be specified under this contract, and if the Contractor will not accept an order providing for the accelerated delivery, the Government may acquire the urgently required goods or services from another source.
- (f) Any order issued during the effective period of this contract and not completed within that period shall be completed by the Contractor within the time specified in the order. The contract shall govern the Contractor's and Government's rights and obligations with respect to that order to the same extent as if the order were completed during the contract's effective period; provided, that the Contractor shall not be required to make any deliveries under this contract after.

C.8 52.209-8 UPDATES OF INFORMATION REGARDING RESPONSIBILITY MATTERS (APR 2010)

- (a) The Contractor shall update the information in the Federal Awardee Performance and Integrity Information System (FAPIIS) on a semi-annual basis, throughout the life of the contract, by entering the required information in the Central Contractor Registration database at http://www.ccr.gov (see 52.204-7).
- (b) (1) The Contractor will receive notification when the Government posts new information to the Contractor's record.
- (2) The Contractor will have an opportunity to post comments regarding information that has been posted by the Government. The comments will be retained as long as the associated information is retained, i.e., for a total period of 6 years. Contractor comments will remain a part of the record unless the Contractor revises them.
- (3) With the exception of the Contractor, only Government personnel and authorized users performing business on behalf of the Government will be able to view the Contractor's record in the system. Public requests for system information will be handled under Freedom of Information Act procedures, including, where appropriate, procedures promulgated under E.O. 12600.

C.9 52.232-19 AVAILABILITY OF FUNDS FOR THE NEXT FISCAL YEAR (APR 1984)

Funds are not presently available for performance under this contract beyond April 15, 2012. The Government's obligation for performance of this contract beyond that date is contingent upon the availability of appropriated funds from which payment for contract purposes can be made. No legal liability on the part of the Government for any payment may arise for performance under this contract beyond June 19, 2012, until funds are made available to the Contracting Officer for performance and until the Contractor receives notice of availability, to be confirmed in writing by the Contracting Officer.

C.10 52.212-5 CONTRACT TERMS AND CONDITIONS REQUIRED TO IMPLEMENT STATUTES OR EXECUTIVE ORDERS--COMMERCIAL ITEMS (MAY 2011)

- (a) The Contractor shall comply with the following Federal Acquisition Regulation (FAR) clauses, which are incorporated in this contract by reference, to implement provisions of law or Executive orders applicable to acquisitions of commercial items:
 - (1) 52.222-50, Combating Trafficking in Persons (FEB 2009) (22 U.S.C. 7104(g)).

Alternate I (AUG 2007) of 52.222-50 (22 U.S.C. 7104 (g)).

- (2) 52.233-3, Protest After Award (Aug 1996) (31 U.S.C. 3553).
- (3) 52.233-4, Applicable Law for Breach of Contract Claim (Oct 2004) (Pub. L. 108-77, 108-78)
- (b) The Contractor shall comply with the FAR clauses in this paragraph (b) that the Contracting Officer has indicated as being incorporated in this contract by reference to implement provisions of law or Executive orders applicable to acquisitions of commercial items:
- [X] (1) 52.203-6, Restrictions on Subcontractor Sales to the Government (Sept 2006), with Alternate I (Oct 1995) (41 U.S.C. 253g and 10 U.S.C. 2402).
- [] (2) 52.203-13, Contractor Code of Business Ethics and Conduct (APR 2010)(Pub. L. 110-252, Title VI, Chapter 1 (41 U.S.C. 251 note)).
- [] (3) 52.203-15, Whistleblower Protections under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (JUN 2010) (Section 1553 of Pub. L. 111-5). (Applies to contracts funded by the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.)
- [X] (4) 52.204-10, Reporting Executive Compensation and First-Tier Subcontract Awards (JUL 2010) (Pub. L. 109-282) (31 U.S.C. 6101 note).
- [] (5) 52.204-11, American Recovery and Reinvestment Act-Reporting Requirements (JUL 2010) (Pub. L. 111-5).

- [X] (6) 52.209-6, Protecting the Government's Interest When Subcontracting with Contractors Debarred, Suspended, or Proposed for Debarment (DEC 2010) (31 U.S.C. 6101 note). (Applies to contracts over \$30,000). (Not applicable to subcontracts for the acquisition of commercially available off-the-shelf items).
- [] (7) 52.209-10, Prohibition on Contracting with Inverted Domestic Corporations (section 740 of Division C of Public Law 111-117, section 743 of Division D of Public Law 111-8, and section 745 of Division D of Public Law 110-161)
- [] (8) 52.219-3, Notice of Total HUBZone Set-Aside or Sole-Source Award (JAN 2011) (15 U.S.C. 657a).
- [X] (9) 52.219-4, Notice of Price Evaluation Preference for HUBZone Small Business Concerns (JAN 2011) (if the offeror elects to waive the preference, it shall so indicate in its offer) (15 U.S.C. 657a).
 - [] (10) [Reserved]
 - [] (11)(i) 52.219-6, Notice of Total Small Business Set-Aside (June 2003) (15 U.S.C. 644).
 - [] (ii) Alternate I (Oct 1995) of 52.219-6.
 - [] (iii) Alternate II (Mar 2004) of 52.219-6.
- [] (12)(i) 52.219-7, Notice of Partial Small Business Set-Aside (June 2003) (15 U.S.C. 644).
 - [] (ii) Alternate I (Oct 1995) of 52.219-7.
 - [] (iii) Alternate II (Mar 2004) of 52.219-7.
- [X] (13) 52.219-8, Utilization of Small Business Concerns (JAN 2011) (15 U.S.C. 637(d)(2) and (3)).
 - (14)(i) 52.219-9, Small Business Subcontracting Plan (JAN 2011) (15 U.S.C. 637(d)(4)).
 - [] (ii) Alternate I (Oct 2001) of 52.219-9.
 - [] (iii) Alternate II (Oct 2001) of 52.219-9.
 - [] (iv) Alternate III (JUL 2010) of 52.219-9.
 - [] (15) 52.219-14, Limitations on Subcontracting (Dec 1996) (15 U.S.C. 637(a)(14)).
- [] (16) 52.219-16, Liquidated Damages--Subcontracting Plan (Jan 1999) (15 U.S.C. 637(d)(4)(F)(i)).
- [] (17)(i) 52.219-23, Notice of Price Evaluation Adjustment for Small Disadvantaged Business Concerns (OCT 2008) (10 U.S.C. 2323) (if the offeror elects to waive the adjustment, it shall so indicate in its offer.)

- [] (ii) Alternate I (June 2003) of 52.219-23.
- [] (18) 52.219-25, Small Disadvantaged Business Participation Program--Disadvantaged Status and Reporting (DEC 2010) (Pub. L. 103-355, section 7102, and 10 U.S.C. 2323).
- [] (19) 52.219-26, Small Disadvantaged Business Participation Program--Incentive Subcontracting (Oct 2000) (Pub. L. 103-355, section 7102, and 10 U.S.C. 2323).
- [] (20) 52.219-27, Notice of Total Service-Disabled Veteran-Owned Small Business Set-Aside (May 2004) (15 U.S.C. 657 f).
- [X] (21) 52.219-28, Post Award Small Business Program Rerepresentation (APR 2009) (15 U.S.C 632(a)(2)).
- [] (22) 52.219-29 Notice of Total Set-Aside for Economically Disadvantaged Women-Owned Small Business (EDWOSB) Concerns (APR 2011).
- [] (23) 52.219-30 Notice of Total Set-Aside for Women-Owned Small Business (WOSB) Concerns Eligible Under the WOSB Program (APR 2011).
 - [X] (24) 52.222-3, Convict Labor (June 2003) (E.O. 11755).
- [] (25) 52.222-19, Child Labor--Cooperation with Authorities and Remedies (JUL 2010) (E.O. 13126).
 - [X] (26) 52.222-21, Prohibition of Segregated Facilities (Feb 1999).
 - [X] (27) 52.222-26, Equal Opportunity (Mar 2007) (E.O. 11246).
 - [X] (28) 52.222-35, Equal Opportunity for Veterans (SEP 2010) (38 U.S.C. 4212).
- [X] (29) 52.222-36, Affirmative Action for Workers with Disabilities (Oct 2010) (29 U.S.C. 793).
 - [X] (30) 52.222-37, Employment Reports on Veterans (SEP 2010) (38 U.S.C. 4212).
- [X] (31) 52.222-40, Notification of Employee Rights Under the National Labor Relations Act (DEC 2010) (E.O. 13496).
- [X] (32) 52.222-54, Employment Eligibility Verification (Jan 2009). (Executive Order 12989). (Not applicable to the acquisition of commercially available off-the-shelf items or certain other types of commercial items as prescribed in 22.1803.)
- [] (33)(i) 52.223-9, Estimate of Percentage of Recovered Material Content for EPA-Designated Items (May 2008) (42 U.S.C.6962(c)(3)(A)(ii)). (Not applicable to the acquisition of commercially available off-the-shelf items.)
- [] (ii) Alternate I (MAY 2008) of 52.223-9 (42 U.S.C. 6962(i)(2)(C)). (Not applicable to the acquisition of commercially available off-the-shelf items.)

- [] (34) 52.223-15, Energy Efficiency in Energy-Consuming Products (DEC 2007)(42 U.S.C. 8259b).
- [] (35)(i) 52.223-16, IEEE 1680 Standard for the Environmental Assessment of Personal Computer Products (DEC 2007) (E.O. 13423).
 - [] (ii) Alternate I (DEC 2007) of 52.223-16.
- [X] (36) 52.223-18, Contractor Policy to Ban Text Messaging while Driving (SEP 2010) (E.O. 13513).
 - [] (37) 52.225-1, Buy American Act--Supplies (FEB 2009) (41 U.S.C. 10a-10d).
- [] (38)(i) 52.225-3, Buy American Act--Free Trade Agreements-- Israeli Trade Act (JUN 2009) (41 U.S.C. 10a-10d, 19 U.S.C. 3301 note, 19 U.S.C. 2112 note, 19 U.S.C 3805 note, Pub. L. 108-77, 108-78, 108-286, 108-302, 109-53 and 109-169, 109-283, and 110-138).
 - [] (ii) Alternate I (Jan 2004) of 52.225-3.
 - (iii) Alternate II (Jan 2004) of 52.225-3.
- [X] (39) 52.225-5, Trade Agreements (AUG 2009) (19 U.S.C. 2501, et seq., 19 U.S.C. 3301 note).
- [X] (40) 52.225-13, Restrictions on Certain Foreign Purchases (JUN 2008) (E.O.'s, proclamations, and statutes administered by the Office of Foreign Assets Control of the Department of the Treasury).
- [] (41) 52.226-4, Notice of Disaster or Emergency Area Set-Aside (Nov 2007) (42 U.S.C. 5150).
- [] (42) 52.226-5, Restrictions on Subcontracting Outside Disaster or Emergency Area (Nov 2007) (42 U.S.C. 5150).
- [X] (43) 52.232-29, Terms for Financing of Purchases of Commercial Items (Feb 2002) (41 U.S.C. 255(f), 10 U.S.C. 2307(f)).
- [] (44) 52.232-30, Installment Payments for Commercial Items (Oct 1995) (41 U.S.C. 255(f), 10 U.S.C. 2307(f)).
- [X] (45) 52.232-33, Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer--Central Contractor Registration (Oct 2003) (31 U.S.C. 3332).
- [] (46) 52.232-34, Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer--Other than Central Contractor Registration (May 1999) (31 U.S.C. 3332).
 - [] (47) 52.232-36, Payment by Third Party (FEB 2010) (31 U.S.C. 3332).
 - [] (48) 52.239-1, Privacy or Security Safeguards (Aug 1996) (5 U.S.C. 552a).

- [] (49)(i) 52.247-64, Preference for Privately Owned U.S.-Flag Commercial Vessels (Feb 2006) (46 U.S.C. Appx. 1241(b) and 10 U.S.C. 2631).
 - (ii) Alternate I (Apr 2003) of 52.247-64.
- (c) The Contractor shall comply with the FAR clauses in this paragraph (c), applicable to commercial services, that the Contracting Officer has indicated as being incorporated in this contract by reference to implement provisions of law or Executive orders applicable to acquisitions of commercial items:
 - [] (1) 52.222-41, Service Contract Act of 1965 (Nov 2007) (41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
- [] (2) 52.222-42, Statement of Equivalent Rates for Federal Hires (May 1989) (29 U.S.C. 206 and 41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).

Employee Class

Monetary Wage-Fringe Benefits

- [] (3) 52.222-43, Fair Labor Standards Act and Service Contract Act--Price Adjustment (Multiple Year and Option Contracts) (Sep 2009) (29 U.S.C. 206 and 41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
- [] (4) 52.222-44, Fair Labor Standards Act and Service Contract Act--Price Adjustment (Sep 2009) (29 U.S.C. 206 and 41 U.S.C. 351, et seg.).
- [] (5) 52.222-51, Exemption from Application of the Service Contract Act to Contracts for Maintenance, Calibration, or Repair of Certain Equipment--Requirements (Nov 2007) (41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
- [] (6) 52.222-53, Exemption from Application of the Service Contract Act to Contracts for Certain Services--Requirements (FEB 2009) (41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
- [] (7) 52.226-6, Promoting Excess Food Donation to Nonprofit Organizations. (MAR 2009)(Pub. L. 110-247)
- [X] (8) 52.237-11, Accepting and Dispensing of \$1 Coin (SEP 2008) (31 U.S.C. 5112(p)(1)).
- (d) Comptroller General Examination of Record. The Contractor shall comply with the provisions of this paragraph (d) if this contract was awarded using other than sealed bid, is in excess of the simplified acquisition threshold, and does not contain the clause at 52.215-2, Audit and Records--Negotiation.
- (1) The Comptroller General of the United States, or an authorized representative of the Comptroller General, shall have access to and right to examine any of the Contractor's directly pertinent records involving transactions related to this contract.
- (2) The Contractor shall make available at its offices at all reasonable times the records, materials, and other evidence for examination, audit, or reproduction, until 3 years after final payment under this contract or for any shorter period specified in FAR Subpart 4.7, Contractor Records Retention, of the other clauses of this contract. If this contract is completely or partially

terminated, the records relating to the work terminated shall be made available for 3 years after any resulting final termination settlement. Records relating to appeals under the disputes clause or to litigation or the settlement of claims arising under or relating to this contract shall be made available until such appeals, litigation, or claims are finally resolved.

- (3) As used in this clause, records include books, documents, accounting procedures and practices, and other data, regardless of type and regardless of form. This does not require the Contractor to create or maintain any record that the Contractor does not maintain in the ordinary course of business or pursuant to a provision of law.
- (e)(1) Notwithstanding the requirements of the clauses in paragraphs (a), (b), (c), and (d) of this clause, the Contractor is not required to flow down any FAR clause, other than those in this paragraph (e)(1) in a subcontract for commercial items. Unless otherwise indicated below, the extent of the flow down shall be as required by the clause--
- (i) 52.203-13, Contractor Code of Business Ethics and Conduct (APR 2010) (Pub. L. 110-252, Title VI, Chapter 1 (41 U.S.C. 251 note)).
- (ii) 52.219-8, Utilization of Small Business Concerns (DEC 2010) (15 U.S.C. 637(d)(2) and (3)), in all subcontracts that offer further subcontracting opportunities. If the subcontract (except subcontracts to small business concerns) exceeds \$650,000 (\$1.5 million for construction of any public facility), the subcontractor must include 52.219-8 in lower tier subcontracts that offer subcontracting opportunities.
 - (iii) [Reserved]
 - (iv) 52.222-26, Equal Opportunity (Mar 2007) (E.O. 11246).
 - (v) 52.222-35, Equal Opportunity for Veterans (SEP 2010) (38 U.S.C. 4212).
 - (vi) 52.222-36, Affirmative Action for Workers with Disabilities (Oct 2010) (29 U.S.C. 793).
- (vii) 52.222-40, Notification of Employee Rights Under the National Labor Relations Act (DEC 2010) (E.O. 13496). Flow down required in accordance with paragraph (f) of FAR clause 52.222-40.
 - (viii) 52.222-41, Service Contract Act of 1965 (Nov 2007) (41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
 - (ix) 52.222-50, Combating Trafficking in Persons (FEB 2009) (22 U.S.C. 7104(g)).

Alternate I (AUG 2007) of 52.222-50 (22 U.S.C. 7104(g)).

- (x) 52.222-51, Exemption from Application of the Service Contract Act to Contracts for Maintenance, Calibration, or Repair of Certain Equipment—Requirements "(Nov 2007)" (41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
- (xi) 52.222-53, Exemption from Application of the Service Contract Act to Contracts for Certain Services-Requirements (FEB 2009)(41 U.S.C. 351, et seq.).
 - (xii) 52.222-54, Employee Eligibility Verification (JAN 2009)

- (xiii) 52.226-6, Promoting Excess Food Donation to Nonprofit Organizations. (MAR 2009)(Pub. L. 110-247). Flow down required in accordance with paragraph (e) of FAR clause 52.226-6.
- (xiv) 52.247-64, Preference for Privately Owned U.S.-Flag Commercial Vessels (Feb 2006) (46 U.S.C. Appx. 1241(b) and 10 U.S.C. 2631). Flow down required in accordance with paragraph (d) of FAR clause 52.247-64.
- (2) While not required, the contractor may include in its subcontracts for commercial items a minimal number of additional clauses necessary to satisfy its contractual obligations.

C.11 WHISTLEBLOWER PROTECTION FOR NRC CONTRACTOR AND SUBCONTRACTOR EMPLOYEES (JULY 2006)

- (a) The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) contractor and its subcontractor are subject to the Whistleblower Employee Protection public law provisions as codified at 42 U.S.C. 5851. NRC contractor(s) and subcontractor(s) shall comply with the requirements of this Whistleblower Employee Protection law, and the implementing regulations of the NRC and the Department of Labor (DOL). See, for example, DOL Procedures on Handling Complaints at 29 C.F.R. Part 24 concerning the employer obligations, prohibited acts, DOL procedures and the requirement for prominent posting of notice of Employee Rights at Appendix A to Part 24.
- (b) Under this Whistleblower Employee Protection law, as implemented by regulations, NRC contractor and subcontractor employees are protected from discharge, reprisal, threats, intimidation, coercion, blacklisting or other employment discrimination practices with respect to compensation, terms, conditions or privileges of their employment because the contractor or subcontractor employee(s) has provided notice to the employer, refused to engage in unlawful practices, assisted in proceedings or testified on activities concerning alleged violations of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954 (as amended) and the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974 (as amended).
- (c) The contractor shall insert this or the substance of this clause in any subcontracts involving work performed under this contract.

C.12 PROHIBITON OF FUNDING TO ACORN (NOV 2009)

In accordance with section 163 of the Continuing Appropriations Resolution, 2010, Division B of Public Law No. 111-68 (CR), until further notice, no federal funds may be provided to the Association of Community Organizations for Reform Now (ACORN), or any of its affiliates, subsidiaries, or allied organizations. Additional information can be found at: http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/assets/memoranda 2010/m10-02.pdf

C.13 REDUCING TEXT MESSAGING WHILE DRIVING (OCT 2009)

- (a) In accordance with Section 4 of Executive Order 13513, "Federal Leadership on Reducing Text Messaging While Driving," (October 1, 2009), the Contractor or Recipient is encouraged to:
- (1) Adopt and enforce policies that ban text messaging while driving company-owned or rented vehicles or Government-owned vehicles, or while driving privately-owned vehicles when on official Government business or when performing any work for or on behalf of the Government; and
- (2) Consider new rules and programs to further the policies described in (a)(1), reevaluate existing programs to prohibit text messaging while driving, and conduct education, awareness, and other outreach programs for employees about the safety risks associated with text messaging while driving. These initiatives should encourage voluntary compliance with the text messaging policy while off duty.
 - (b) For purposes of complying with the Executive Order:
- (1) "Texting" or "Text Messaging" means reading from or entering data into any handheld or other electronic device, including for the purpose of SMS texting, e-mailing, instant messaging, obtaining navigational information, or engaging in any other form of electronic data retrieval or electronic data communication.
- (2) "Driving" means operating a motor vehicle on an active roadway with the motor running, including while temporarily stationary because of traffic, a traffic light or stop sign, or otherwise. It does not include operating a motor vehicle with or without the motor running when one has pulled over to the side of, or off, an active roadway and has halted in a location where one can safely remain stationary.
- (c) The Contractor or Recipient shall encourage its subcontractor(s) or sub-recipient(s) to adopt and enforce the policies and initiatives described in this clause.

SECTION D - CONTRACT DOCUMENTS, EXHIBITS, OR ATTACHMENTS

ATTACHMENT I – Billing Instructions for Fixed Price Contracts (June 2008) ATTACHMENT II – Delivery Order Form (SAMPLE)

ATTACHMENT I

BILLING INSTRUCTIONS FOR FIXED PRICE CONTRACTS (JUNE 2008)

<u>General</u>: During performance and through final payment of this contract, the contractor is responsible for the accuracy and completeness of data within the Central Contractor Registration (CCR) database and for any liability resulting from the Government's reliance on inaccurate or incomplete CCR data.

The contractor shall prepare vouchers/invoices as prescribed herein. FAILURE TO SUBMIT VOUCHERS/INVOICES IN ACCORDANCE WITH THESE INSTRUCTIONS WILL RESULT IN REJECTION OF THE VOUCHER/INVOICE AS IMPROPER.

<u>Form</u>: Claims shall be submitted on the payee's letterhead, voucher/invoice, or on the Government's Standard Form 1034, "Public Voucher for Purchases and Services Other than Personal," and Standard Form 1035, "Public Voucher for Purchases Other than Personal--Continuation Sheet."

<u>Number of Copies</u>: A signed original shall be submitted. If the voucher/invoice includes the purchase of any property with an initial acquisition cost of \$50,000 or more, a copy of the signed original is also required.

<u>Designated Agency Billing Office</u>: The preferred method of submitting vouchers/invoices is electronically to the Department of the Interior at NRCPAYMENTS NBCDENVER@nbc.gov

If the voucher/invoice includes the purchase of any property with an initial acquisition cost of \$50,000 or more, a copy of the signed original shall be electronically sent to: Property@nrc.gov

However, if you submit a hard-copy of the voucher/invoice, it shall be submitted to the following address:

Department of the Interior National Business Center Attn: Fiscal Services Branch - D2770 7301 West Mansfield Avenue Denver, CO 80235-2230

If you submit a hard-copy of the voucher/invoice and it includes the purchase of any property with an initial acquisition cost of \$50,000 or more, a copy of the signed original shall be mailed to the following address:

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission NRC Property Management Officer Mail Stop: O-4D15 Washington, DC 20555-0001

HAND-CARRIED SUBMISSIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED

<u>Agency Payment Office</u>: Payment will continue to be made by the office designated in the contract in Block 12 of the Standard Form 26, Block 25 of the Standard Form 33, or Block 18a. of the Standard Form 1449, whichever is applicable.

<u>Frequency</u>: The contractor shall submit a voucher/invoice only after the NRC's final acceptance of services rendered or products delivered in performance of the contract unless otherwise specified in the contract.

<u>Preparation and Itemization of the Voucher/Invoice</u>: The voucher/invoice shall be prepared in ink or by typewriter (without strike-overs). Corrections or erasures must be initialed. To be considered a proper voucher/invoice, all of the following elements must be included:

- Contractor's Data Universal Number (DUNS) or DUNS+4 number that identifies the contractor's name and address. The DUNS+4 number is the DUNS number plus a 4-character suffix that may be assigned at the discretion of the contractor to identify alternative Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) accounts for the same parent concern.
- Contract number.
- Sequential voucher/invoice number.
- Date of voucher/invoice.
- 5. Payee's name and address. Show the name of the Payee as it appears in the contract and its correct address. If the Payee assigns the proceeds of this contract as provided for in the assignment of claims terms of this contract, the Payee shall require as a condition of any such assignment, that the assignee shall register separately in the Central Contractor Registration (CCR) database at http://www.ccr.gov and shall be paid by EFT in accordance with the terms of this contract. See Federal Acquisition Regulation 52.232-33(g) Payment by Electronic Funds Transfer Central Contractor Registration (October 2003).
- 6. A description of articles or services, quantity, unit price, and total amount.
- 7. For contractor acquired property, list each item with an initial acquisition cost of \$50,000 or more and provide: (1) an item description, (2) manufacturer, (3) model number, (4) serial number, (5) acquisition cost, (6) date of purchase, and (7) a copy of the purchasing document.
- 8. Weight and zone of shipment, if shipped by parcel post.
- 9. Charges for freight or express shipments. Attach prepaid bill if shipped by freight or express.
- Instructions to consignee to notify the Contracting Officer of receipt of shipment.
- 11. For Indefinite Delivery contracts or contracts under which progress payments are authorized, the final voucher/invoice shall be marked "FINAL VOUCHER" OR "FINAL INVOICE."

<u>Currency</u>: Billings may be expressed in the currency normally used by the contractor in maintaining his accounting records and payments will be made in that currency. However, the U.S. dollar equivalent for all vouchers/invoices paid under the contract may not exceed the total U.S. dollars authorized in the contract.

Supersession: These instructions supersede any previous billing instructions.

ATTACHMENT II

DELIVERY ORDER FORM CONTRACT NO. NRC-HQ-11-R-38-0048						
CONTRACTOR ADDRESS:	TRAINING LOCA	TION:				
CONTRACT PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE: DELIVERY ORDER ISSUE DATE:	(Delivered via e-mail)					
The Contractor shall indicate acceptance of the training dates proposed below and return within 10 calendar days.						
DELIVERY ORDER NO. X	TOTAL AMOUNT: \$XXXXX					
COURSE TITLE/CLIN(S)	TRAINING DATE(S)	FIXED PRICE				
	NONATURE					
SIGNATURES ACCEPTANCE OF TRAINING DATE(S) or CLIN:						
CONTRACTOR AUTHORIZED OFFICIAL	NRC PROJECT OFFIC	- CER				
DATE	DATE					